

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee

Council - 23 November 2004

Dr S Snape attended this meeting and will be attending all the Scrutiny Committee’s to see how Carlisle is dealing with scrutiny.  Dr Snape is a leading academic in the Role of Scrutiny and the first guidelines into the Scrutiny process was written by her.  When she has been able to evaluate the position of scrutiny in Carlisle Council by attending all the scrutiny committee and interviewing members and officers she will be reporting back to Overview and Scrutiny and the Council with her findings.

At its last meeting the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee the following issues were dealt with:-

1.
Transport – Modal Balance in Carlisle and a report on the visit to York on 22 September 2004.

2.
Abandoned Vehicles – a Special meeting on 9th December 2004 at 2.00pm has been arranged to consider this issue.

3.
Evening and Night time Economy Task Group

4.
Planning Services Best Value Review.

5.
Performance Monitoring of Business Plans.

6.
Hadrian’s Wall.

7.
Adopted and unadopted back Lanes.

8.
Car Park Ticket Machine Replacement.

As the above are in the minutes at to -days Council meeting I would just like to bring your attention and comments on the following:-

Planning Services Best Value Review

A full and information discussion took place and Members raised a number of issues 

a. 
Members would like to see joined-up working with Development Control Section, Licensing Section and Economic and Community Development.  THIS IS WHAT THE EVENING AND NIGHT TIME ECONOMY TASK GROUP WAS SET UP TO LOOK INTO.

b.
Those resources have still not been identified in the Improvement Plan.

c.
There was a need for post development assessments.

d.
There was a real problem with issues such as high density, lack of parking and high-rise buildings were having on certain areas.  Members believe that this committee should examine the effect that such policies were having on present and future developments.

e.
That this committee had concerns regarding guide Lines in Planning and that Councillors Rutherford and Mallinson would meet with planning to see what action could be taken.

(This meeting has taken place and feedback will be reported at the next committee meeting.).

Hadrian’s Wall
The committee had requested a report on what this Council was doing to promote Hadrian’s Wall and to assess the potential of Hadrian’s Wall to support the regeneration of the North of England but with Cumbria and Carlisle City’s growth in tourism in mind.

This committee wanted to make sure that Carlisle got the best deal possible from having Hadrian’s Wall and the uptake in the Hadrian’s Wall Walk.  Concerns were raised at the lack of facilities (toilets) along the length of the Wall and the lack of car parking.

It was also suggested that Tullie House and Hadrian’s Wall should market the full package that this could bring to Carlisle and the surrounding area.  This was unique to this area and we should be marketing this to the full.

Recommendations to the Executive have been made and this committee looks forward to the responses.

I will take any question on this and the Committee Minutes.

Councillor E Mallinson.

Chairman
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